
Felice C. Ronca, Assistant Dean for
Curriculum at Livingston College,
Remembered

Felice C. Ronca, who was assistant dean for curriculum at Rutgers University’s
Livingston College, died March 23, 1996, after a long illness. Ronca lived in
Highland Park, New Jersey, at the time of her death. She had previously served
as coordinator of the Livingston College Honors Program and the Paul Robeson
Scholars Project. She also taught comparative literature at Douglass and
Livingston colleges. A memorial service for Ronca was held at Rutgers’
Kirkpatrick Chapel.

The following text appeared in the 1996 Livingston College Commencement
program:

This Twenty-Seventh Commencement Convocation is dedicated to the memory of

Dean Felice C. Ronca

Dr. Felice C. Ronca served as Assistant Dean for Curriculum at Livingston
College from 1994 to 1996, and from 1987 to 1994 she was the Coordinator of the
Livingston College Honors Program and the Paul Robeson Scholars Project. During
her tenure at Rutgers University, she also taught in the English and
Comparative Literature departments, and was well known as a dynamic teacher who
instilled in her students a passion for learning and intellectual exploration.
She guided countless students through the College Honors Program, and assisted
many more with her compassionate nature, keen wit, and brilliant ability to
advocate for them. Dr. Ronca earned her Ph.D. in Comparative Literature from
Rutgers University, and was the author of numerous articles on literary
subjects, including the works of Virginia Woolf, Baudelaire, Ezra Pound, and
Jacob Tonson. She is also the co-editor of a forthcoming book, entitled The
Scholar’s Art: A Festschrift for John O. McCormick. A memorial scholarship has
been established in Dr. Ronca’s name.
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